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Trawden Forest Primary School

Dean Street, Trawden, Lancashire. BB8 8RN

Tel: 01282 865242, Fax: 07092 315941

www.trawden.lancs.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs K. Hawkins
July 2017
Dear Parents/Carers

At the end of another school year, we would like to thank you for your ongoing support with your child’s/children’s education and for engaging effectively with the events that have taken place in school. These are planned in response to parental requests and feedback and there will be a number of workshops to sign up for in the autumn term. Please visit the school website to enjoy photos of some of the events that have taken place.
Particular thanks go to parents of Year Six children who have been on the school journey with us for a long time now and have seen the school go through many changes. We send our best wishes to all of the Year Six pupils as they move on to the next stage of their education.

We say goodbye to three members of staff as they too move on to new challenges: Miss Humphrey, Miss Looker and Miss Booth. We wish them every success with their new ventures and we are certain that they will never forget Trawden School.

We welcome Mrs Rowley to the team as our new Reception teacher, Miss McNulty will now become a permanent member of staff, initially in Class One with Mrs Beetham on her return from maternity leave and Mr Ryde will now be staying as our permanent site supervisor.

Books
For the coming year we have developed a ‘Book bucket list’ for each class naming 10 books which children will be encouraged to read during their time in that class. Clearly, this will mean providing multiple copies of these books which is potentially a huge expense. I am therefore attaching the list for each class and ask that if you have spare or unwanted copies of any of the books listed, you might donate them to school. They can be brought into school during the first or last week of the summer holiday or at the start of next term. Should you feel inclined to purchase any of these books as a gift for the school; a sticker will be placed in the books acknowledging your donation.
Sports week

At last, we managed to have a Sports Day in the sunshine and on the school field. The day was a great success for the children and we hope you enjoyed it too. The feedback we have received was overwhelmingly positive and included some really helpful comments. The sports week has also been extremely popular with the children and we will seek to refine this further for next year. At the very least, we hope that your children will be tired enough to give you a bit of peace for the start of the holiday.

Uniform

The school will be open during the last week of the holiday so that you can purchase any uniform that is needed for September. There will be a tightening up of rules on uniform in the new school year so I have included a list of the requirements below. Parents of children not adhering to the uniform policy will be contacted to ascertain the reason, though a note from home is preferable.
	Uniform

Black skirt, trousers or tailored shorts - not leggings

(Purple gingham dresses/black pinafores are an acceptable alternative)

White polo shirt

School cardigan or jumper

Black shoes

Black or white socks
	PE kit

Black shorts

White T-shirt

Trainers for outside

Pumps/plimsolls

Jogging bottoms and sweatshirt (winter)
Sweatshirt                          £8.65

Cardigan                            £9.25

New heavy duty bookbag  £7.14


Term Dates

	 Holiday:
	School Closes:
	School Opens;

	 
	 
	Mon 4th September 2017

	Half term
	Fri 27th October 2017
	Tues 7th November 2017

	Christmas
	Thurs 21st December 2017
	Mon 8th January 2018

	Mid Term
	Fri 9th February 2018
	Mon 19th February 2018

	Easter 
	Fri 23rd March 2018
	Mon 9th April 2018

	May Day
	Fri 4th May 2018
	Tues 8th May 2018

	Spring Bank
	Fri 25th May 2018
	Wed 6th June 2018

	Mid Summer
	Fri 20th July 2018
	 


Dates of confirmed events for the next academic year will be published in the first week of term in September and posted on the school website.
Pupil Premium Funding

This funding is allocated to schools dependent on the number of pupils who are entitled to it and apply for it. It accounts for a significant proportion of the school budget and is used primarily to ensure disadvantaged pupils are able to make similar progress and have the same experiences as their peers. Inevitably, the whole school benefits as a result through extra staffing, opportunities and resources that the funding helps to provide. It is really important therefore that all who are entitled apply for the funding. Please check if you are entitled to pupil premium funding for your child by ringing this number: 01254 220709
Benefits include:

· half price uniform

· subsidised school trips
· free instrumental lessons

· free school dinners in KS2
· subsidised clubs

Forest Schools
We are excited to be moving forwards with our Forest School provision from September 2017. This means that your child(ren) will be able to access a wider range of learning experiences and make use of the outdoor learning environment that we benefit from at Trawden School.
Forest School is not a ‘one-off’ session but should be built up long-term over regular opportunities for children to be in an outdoors woodland environment. It should always allow all learners to achieve and develop skills of self-esteem and confidence within an outdoor, woodland environment. Within this, all children must be treated as equal, be allowed to explore and discover for themselves, take appropriate risks (through fire lighting, tree climbing and tool use), seek challenge, solve problems, co-operate with others and experience regular success. Through this, they will develop positive relationships both with others and the natural world and develop their personal potential.

Forest School is focussed more on learning processes rather than on the content so that it is not what children achieve but how they have achieved it and the steps that they have taken along with the skills learnt. It is based very much on a child-centred approach where children are given encouragement to direct their own learning using their senses to explore the outdoor woodland environment. Therefore, the role of the adult is more one of facilitator and observer rather than teacher and this is a role in which the adult must be flexible and adaptable with planning.

Most importantly, Forest School develops the whole child which enhances each child’s personal, social, emotional, intellectual, linguistic, spiritual and physical development to increase their ability to become independent, inquisitive, resilient and confident learners who can manage risk safely.

What does my child need?

	Summer Kit
· Sun hat

· Sun cream

· Wellies/outdoor trainers

· Midge repellent

· Waterproof


	Winter Kit
· Wellies

· Snow suits

· Waterproof coat and trousers

· Gloves or mittens

· Warm hat

· Scarf

· Spare gloves

· Warm winter coat

· Thick socks


Finally, I wish you all a fantastic summer whatever it is that you are doing and remind you that school opens again on Monday 4th September.
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Yours sincerely

K.Hawkins

Headteacher

